SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

     MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 23RD NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7:00PM IN SUDBOURNE VILLAGE HALL 

        
Present:    
Cllr Suvi McCreadie (Chairman)



Cllr Bill Parker



Cllr Natasha Hodge




Cllr Hannah Backhouse





In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk.  There was 1 member of the public present
1. Public Forum

There were no comments from the member of the public present.
2.
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllrs Haynes, Cooper and New.
3.
Declarations of interest regarding matters on this agenda

There were none.

3.1 – To consider any dispensations
None received.
4.
To receive the following reports:-
4.1 – County Cllr Andrew Reid 

Apologies had been received from County Cllr Reid.  A written report had been received and this was circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting.  The Chairman gave details regarding the report received and it was agreed the Parish Council should ask County Cllr Reid if the £50million funding to be received for improvement to buses would also include buses in rural areas.  Cllr Parker suggested there should be a bus connecting Orford with Snape as this would benefit tourism.
4.2 – District Cllr Ray Herring

District Cllr Herring was not present.  No written report had been received.

4.3 – Parish Clerk

Nothing to report.           
5.           To approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 28th September 2021
A copy of the draft minutes had been previously circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Subject to a minor amendment to item 7.3 from Cllr Parker these were proposed for Approval by Cllr Parker, Seconded by Cllr Hodge.  All in Favour.  The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.           
      6.
Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 28th September 2021
Forestry Commission Consultation – The Chairman provided details regarding the consultation received.  Cllr Parker confirmed himself and the Chairman had compiled a response to the consultation to which he provided information and confirmed a reply to this had been received and this had included matters relating to biodiversity and he reported the eucalyptus by the jumps which is to remain would be re-planted and they had confirmed any matters in respect of plans to improve recreation would need to be forwarded to a separate dept.  On behalf of the Parish Council the Chairman thanked Cllr Parker for all his hard work put into compiling this response on behalf of the Parish Council.  It was suggested Cllr Parker should respond to this response and this correspondence could be put onto the website and Sudbourne Facebook page.  The Chairman closed the meeting to allow the member of the public present to comment.  The member of the public asked if there were any comments within the response in respect of a fire plan.  Cllr Parker confirmed this was not included within the consultation.  Cllr Backhouse provided details regarding forest fires and stated there was no signage at Tunstall forest and suggested there should be.  It was agreed this matter would be raised within the response to be compiled by Cllr Parker in respect of the correspondence received.  The Chairman thanked the member of the public for their comment and reconvened the meeting.
6.1 – Defibrillator Awareness Session – Tuesday 30th November 2021 – To consider date for 2nd Awareness Training Session
The Chairman confirmed the 1st session was full.  It was suggested a further session could be held on a Saturday during February 2022.  Action – Parish Clerk to liaise with Heather Patrick regarding date and time.
6.2 – VAS Speed Sign/Data Recording update
Cllr Backhouse reported Marie Backhouse, Clerk to Orford & Gedgrave PC had kindly offered to assist and show volunteers at Sudbourne how to record the data from the VAS speed sign.  Cllr Backhouse raised concerns that the battery is often out of charge causing the sign not to work.  It was agreed Cllr Parker would monitor the sign and liaise with the co-ordinator.  On behalf of the Parish Council the Chairman offered thanks to Marie Backhouse for offering her assistance to the council.

6.3 – Installation of Wi-Fi in Sudbourne Village Hall update
Cllr Hodge provided details regarding possible installation of Wi-Fi and advised BT had raised concerns regarding the address at the village hall not being registered.  The Chairman confirmed the address was registered.  Cllr Hodge confirmed the Parish Clerk had asked SALC for recommended suppliers and they had suggested that an unlinked Wi-Fi router with a Gif Gaf sim card could be the most cost-effective solution to which she provided details and confirmed costs would be in the region of £130.00 for the router and a monthly cost of between £6 and £10 per month for the sim card.  It was agreed this solution should be looked into.  It was also suggested that the cost of Wi-Fi could be shared between the Village Hall Management Committee and the Parish Council.  Action – Parish Clerk to apply for funding for the start-up costs and build this into the 2023/24 budget. Chairman to contact Steve Joels.  On behalf of the Parish Council the Chairman thanked Cllr Hodge and the Parish Clerk for looking into this matter.

      6.4 – Repairs to Nest Swing or replacement/options update – Cllr Backhouse to report on
      Cllr Backhouse reported she had had a conversation with parents of the children within The Close.  She 
      advised it had been agreed the nest swing should remain as that is the main item used and in the parents

      view a picnic table would not get used.  Cllr Backhouse advised another suggestion was a roundabout or 

      a small climbing frame as there was not much available for smaller children and this could replace the  

      supernova was not really used.  The Parish Clerk gave details regarding funding available and confirmed 

      if an application was to be submitted this would need to be community led.  Further to discussion it was     
      agreed the play area should be promoted and better advertised and it was suggested a questionnaire in 

      respect of the play area could be circulated within a Parish Council Newsletter that could be produced 
      and delivered at the end of January 2022.  Action – Cllr Parker to look into compiling a Newsletter to 

      include a play area questionnaire.  Parish Councillors to look online at Kompan equipment.  Parish
      Clerk to apply for funding from ESC’s Community Partnership further to quotations being 
      received once questionnaire has been carried out.
7.
Parish Council matters  
       7.1 – Chairman’s Report
       The Chairman had nothing to report other than she had worked with Cllr Parker to compile the Forestry 
       Consultation response as previously reported on.
       7.2 – Sizewell C update – Cllr Parker to report on 
       The Chairman confirmed herself and Cllr Parker had responded to another energy project regarding the 

       landing of an interconnector from Belgium to which she and Cllr Parker gave details.  Cllr Parker 
       reported in respect of Sizewell C the Planning Inspectorate were now considering the application with a 
       view to making a decision in April/May 2022.  He advised a key meeting was due to be held on Monday 
       29th November 2021 for Town & Parish Councils with Declan Burke. Director, BEIS Nuclear Projects 
       & Development.  It was agreed the Chairman and Cllr Parker would attend this meeting.  Cllr Parker 
       reported some Stop Sizewell C signage had been removed.  Action – Cllr Parker and the Chairman to 
       report back further to the meeting with Declan Burke. 
       7.3 – Neighbourhood Watch Scheme 
       The Chairman reported at the September meeting the previous Neighbourhood Watch volunteer had

       asked if Sudbourne were still part of this scheme.  The Parish Clerk advised she had received an email 
       form SALC and within this Tim Passmore was promoting Neighbourhood Watch schemes.  Action – 
      Chairman to follow up.  
       7.4 – Community Speed Watch
       The Parish Clerk gave details regarding the response received from Marie Backhouse in respect of the 

       possibility of sharing equipment with Orford and confirmed it appeared this would not be possible.  A 

       brief discussion was held and concerns were raised would there be enough volunteers for such a scheme 

       in Sudbourne and what would a speed gun cost.  It was agreed this matter should be included within the 

       newsletter to see if there would be any volunteers who would willing to be part of a Community Speed 

       Watch scheme.  
       7.5 – To approve dates of 2022 Parish Council meetings
       The dates of these meetings had been tabled by the Parish Clerk, as follows:-

       Tuesday 25th January 2022 (Approval of 2022/23 Budget)

       Tuesday 22nd March 2022 (Financial Reviews)

       Tuesday 24th May 2022 (Annual Parish Meeting & Annual Meeting)

       Tuesday 26th July 2022

       Tuesday 27th September 2022 (Annual Insurance Renewal)

       Tuesday 22nd November 2022

       These were Unanimously Approved by the Parish Council.
       7.6 - Parish Council meetings - Virtual or Face to Face update 
       It was agreed the Parish Clerk would keep up to date with current legislation and once WIFI had been 

       installed within the Village Hall hybrid meetings could possibly take place.

8.           Finance
      8.1- To Approve the Statement of Income & Expenditure and Items for Authorisation of Payment     
      Income received 
      Bank Interest






£      0.01

      Bank Interest






£      0.01

      Bank Balances: (as at 26th October 2021)

      Community Account





£4,391.28

      Current Account






£1,431.91

      Interest Account






£   800.00

      Invoices to be Approved


      Jo Jones (Clerk’s Expenses)



£     59.26

      Mick Eldridge (Grass Cutting – Play Area)



£   108.00

      HMRC (PAYE)



£     97.20

              Approval for the Income & Expenditure Financial Statement and payment of the above items
              was Proposed by Cllr Hodge, Seconded by Cllr Parker.  All in Favour.                                                                   
8.2 – To agree donations 

The Chairman gave details regarding donations given in 2020/21.  Further to discussion it was suggested the Chairman should request a copy of the Village Hall accounts and further investigation into the donation to Suffolk Accident & Rescue should be looked into.  It was RESOLVED the donation to Sudbourne Churchyard, Citizens Advice Bureau and EACH should be given but an article could be included within the newsletter to see if there were any community groups who the village would like to see the Parish Council donate to.  The Parish Clerk confirmed Heather Patrick had confirmed the donation to the 1st Responders should be put on hold.  It was RESOLVED the donations to be made would be agreed at the January 2022 Parish Council meeting.  Action – Parish Clerk to add donations to the January 2022 agenda.
9.           Planning
      New Applications (to be considered at this meeting:-  

      None received

      Applications considered since the last meeting:-
      

      Planning Ref: DC/21/4476/CLE (Certificate of Lawful Development (Existing)
      Proposal - Residential occupation of Nissen Hut building and surrounding garden.
      Address: The Nissen Hut, 27 Blacklands Lane, Sudbourne
      The Parish Council had No Objections to this application which will apparently regularise 

      an existing situation but raised the matter if regularisation through a Certificate of Lawful 

      Development would require retrospective Council Tax payment.  No decision has been made by 
      ESC to date.

      Update on existing applications:-

      Nothing to report
10.         Correspondence
      10.1 - SCC - Lorry Route Map Review in Suffolk 

      A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all councillors.  The Parish Clerk reported County 

      Cllr Reid would be taking comments from Parishes forward.  It was RESOLVED the Chairman and Cllr 

      Parker would look into this correspondence and compile a response.  
      10.2 - East Suffolk Council Consultations on Supplementary Planning Documents and the Draft 

      Cycling and Walking Strategy
      A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting.  The Parish 

      Clerk confirmed the response was due back to ESC mid-December 2021.  It was RESOLVED Cllr 

      Parker would compile a response to the Cycling and Walking strategy.  
      10.3 - Consultation on the Draft East Suffolk Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Charging 

      Schedule and Draft East Suffolk CIL Instalment Policy
      Cllr Parker reported on this consultation and stated Sudbourne were in a high category and raised 

      concerns that no explanation as to what CIL monies can be spent on had been given.  It was agreed 

      there was lack of information within this consultation.  Action – Chairman to respond and ask 

      what benefit would Sudbourne see as a result of this.

11.
Play Area
       11.1 – Nest Swing – Repairs/Replacement 

       This matter was covered earlier in the meeting. 

       11.2 – Grant funding options

       This matter was covered earlier in the meeting. 

12.          Roads, Rights of Way
       12.1 - Public Rights of Way (To be registered by 2026)     
       Cllr Parker reported the Parish Council needed to register any Public Rights of Way which were 

       permissive by 2026 as if these were not registered, they could be lost.  Action – Parish Clerk to 
       investigate this matter and request further information via SCC.  It was agreed this matter would be 
       addressed again during Spring 2022.

13. Any other matters of report and items for the next meeting - Tuesday 25th January 2022
       To agree donations, To agree the 2022/23 Budget and set the Parish Precept, Jubilee Celebration and 
       siting of an oak tree with plaque, Future of pond on Youngs Meadow (opposite Corner Farm).
14.
Public Forum
               The member of the public present stated he felt residents with large gardens could be willing to site the 

               oak tree if a suitable location could not be found.

 There being no further discussion or questions from member of the public present the Chairman 
 thanked the Council for their support and attendance and formally closed the meeting at 8:45pm

Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
            Dated: ....................................................
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